

Minutes of committee meeting held on 28th February 2019 at Tilgate Community Hall @19.00

James Mason	Y	Cara Law	Y	Stella Daff	Y	David Penfold	Y
Richard Daniells	Y	Luke Taylor	N	Clare Hall	Y	Dawn Rhodes	Y
Roy Swetman	Y	Matt Prescott	Y	Paul Luttman	Y		
Lesley Connelly	Y	Ellie Dunn	Y	Sarah Clapp	Y		

Run Leaders / Coaches

Vanessa Harrold	N	Chris Lobodinski	Y	Richard Bryant	N		
Janine Haynes	N	Nick Baker	N	Jason Harrold	N		

All present filled in membership forms for 2019-2020 season.
Email and social media will be sent out by Lesley to all 2018 members

Handicap Race

Yearly – parkrun route – on a Monday – RD to work out handicaps – 20th May
Trophy will be awarded thanks to donation by founding S&S member Derek Brailsford. Only paid u, but all can run. There will be no training fee that eveningp members are eligible for the award

Track

Minor issues with K2 – changed hands – rules and regs stricter.
We need to provide the following:-
Risk assessment – Insurance – proof of coaching qualifications
We have received plans from Graham for the next three sessions
Need rota sort with Run Leaders / Coaches – always last Friday (up to including August)

Oriel

Issue on 20th March where court was locked and we were unable to gain entry. That was our last booked session and we negotiated a further week at Oriel. Oriel have since apologised
Next year book until mid-april as it is still dark before 20.00hrs after the clocks change

Tilgate Community Hall booked to end of August for committee meetings on last Thursday of the month from 19.00 to 21.00

Kit

Sample – Matt has vector file
RD get smaller flag from Luke
Matt get price for two new flags
More yellow required on the flags rather than the black background in the middle of the flag

Parkrun tourism successful at East Brighton
Next month will be at Cranleigh on 27th April

Newsletter – more detail received from Pete Airey re Three Forts
Rob Kernighan leaving (ask Nina for Robs new address)

Brighton marathon

We have a fair number of runners in the Marathon and the 10k.

We will let members know different places on the course where we will be spectating

Club domain purchased from the previous owner

WSFRL – we will attempt organise Fish and Chips after the Beach Run at Littlehampton to save time on queueing and the risk of the shop running out of food.

Website – further meeting required with Alison regarding new website

Richard to speak to Theresa and Luke re members of social group. Is it strictly members or are others allowed to join?

Gatwick half – Gazebo (Clare) – details need to be arranged on how to get Gazebo to Southgate Park as all roads are closed on the morning

Borough runs – Mondays – Richard to put out requests for volunteers – the club will fund drinks but not any sweets / cakes / food

Social buddies weekend runs – We need to encourage members to let people know when they are doing social runs of a weekend (or evening) and want company. When, Where and at what pace

Learn to Run

WE need to Advertise

Message to go out on Social Media

£25 – free membership – t-shirt - graduation

James to send an email to all members requesting volunteers

Discussion was held around introducing running in the Community at schools. Last year Dawn and Vanessa assisted with a mile run at a local Primary school. Dawn to lead and come up with ideas

Awards – Will be held on 19th May at 14.30 at Maidenbower Pavillion

SGP – to all runners who ran six or more races – (Cara)

WSFRL – to one male and one female for most consistent performances and number of races (Richard)

Cross Country – to be decided by Paul

Junior runner of the year – to be decided by committee

New runner of the year – to be decided by committee

Runner of the year – to be decided by members

Club Spirit award – to be decided by committee

Most improved runner – to be decided by Coaches / Run Leaders

Committee members to have names by next meeting

Meeting closed at 2100hrs

Next meeting will be on Thursday 25th April @19.00 at Tilgate Community Hall